
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Lalor North School Values Challenge was a great opportunity to revisit 

our school values and work in cross age student teams that united all of our 

curriculum programs. We used so many of our skills….. 

Problem solving … collaboration … team work … creativity…  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Acknowledgement to Country 

We are learning on Wurundjeri Country and in the spirit of reconciliation, Lalor North Primary School acknowledges 

the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we are learning.  We pay our respects to their Elders past, present 

and emerging and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 
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Our School Values Important Dates 

Week 8, Term 1 

Monday 18th March – Greek Lent Picnic, 2.30pm 

Monday 18th March – School Council Education Subcommittee Meeting 

Tuesday 19th March – NAPLAN 

Tuesday 19th March – Italian Dancing – Lunchtime (no Choir rehearsal) 

Wednesday 20th March – Harmony Day Celebrations, Whole 
School Cultural Dress Day: Whole School Harmony Parade 9:10am 

then Greek Dancing at Lunchtime (no Talent Show)  

Wednesday 20th March – Carlton FC School Player Appearance 
1pm-1.45pm Grades 4-6 

Wednesday 20th March – School Council Finance Subcommittee 
Meeting 

Wednesday 20th March - Playgroup 9am – 10am 

Thursday 21st March – Breakfast Club 8.15am-8.45am 

Thursday 21st March – NAPLAN 

Thursday 21st March – Macedonian Dancing at Lunchtime 

Thursday 21st March – School Council Facilities Subcommittee Meeting 

Friday 22nd March – Interschool Sport 

Friday 22nd March – Students v Staff Soccer match at Lunchtime 

Friday 22nd March – Whole School Assembly 

Week 9, Term 1 

Monday 25th March – Greek Independence Day Concert 2.30pm 

Monday 25th March – NAPLAN ends 

Tuesday 26th March – School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 27th March – District Athletics 

Wednesday 27th March – Colour Fun Run Day 

Wednesday 27th March - Playgroup 9am – 10am 

Thursday 28th March - Breakfast Club 8.15am-8.45am 

Thursday 28th March – Easter Egg Raffle Draw 

Thursday 28th March – Newsletter 

Thursday 28th March – End of Term 1, 2.30pm 

Week 1, Term 2 

Monday 15th April – Students return to school for Term 2! 



Principal’s Message  
 

 

Dear Families, 

There are lots of exciting activities this term but the one that’s causing the most anticipation is our 

annual Colour Fun Run.  Students are fundraising and checking the prizes, everyone’s buzzing and 

can’t wait for the day when our school community comes together.  Our colour Fun Run is planned 

for Wednesday 27th March at 2pm.  Mark the date on your calendars! 

 

I am writing to you to provide an update for the 2024 

Lalor North Primary School Council Ballot Count 

outcome.  Firstly, I would like to thank our whole 

school community for completing the ballot forms 

and returning them to the school in a timely manner 

to be able to include the votes in our count.  

Congratulations to Maria Pejoski-Aleksovski and 

Katerina Andonovski for being elected as our two 

parent representatives. 

 

2024 School Council Composition  

 Elizabeth Bryan (Executive Officer) 
 Amanda Lee (Department of Education Representative) 
 Dani Lupeski ((Department of Education Representative) 
 Jess Pitt (Department of Education Representative) 
 Maria Pejoski-Aleksovski (Parent Representative) 
 Katerina Andonovski (Parent Representative) 
 Zlate Kotevski (Parent Representative) 
 Anthony Williams (Parent Representative) 
 Maria Bozinovski (Parent Representative) 
 Marija Petrovski (Parent Representative) 
 one parent member remains vacant to be co-opted. 

 
 
Leah Gregory & Tina Sangov 
Leah has resigned from her position and Tina has 
completed her two-year term as a parent.  I would 
like to thank both Tina and Leah for their time, 
commitment and supporting our school as 
members of the Lalor North Primary School Council.   
Many thanks for your thoughtful contributions.  You will both be missed. 
 

Reminder! 

Our first school Council 

Meeting with our new council 

will be held on Tuesday 

March 26th @ 6pm in the 

school staffroom. 



 

Parent/Teacher/ Student Interviews  

Our Parent/ Teacher/ Student Interviews were held on Thursday the 7th of March.  
It was wonderful to see over 89% of our families participate in this wonderful 
opportunity for feedback and to celebrate their child’s progress in learning. All 
families and school staff want the best for children and young people. This was a 
great opportunity for families and teachers to come together and share important 
information, as we all work to help our students experience success in learning 
outcomes. 

 
Our next major opportunity for feedback on progress in learning will be our Semester 1 Reports, however, 
teachers are always available to make a time to speak to you, if you have any questions or concerns. A quick 
touch base can often occur at drop off or pick up, but if more time is needed teachers can schedule a time to 
meet with you or call you. 
 
 
 
 
 

NAPLAN testing is underway!  
This week, Grade 3 and 5 students completed a 
‘Writing’ test on Monday and a ‘Reading’ test on 
Thursday. On Friday, it was a catch-up day for 
any students that missed those first two tests.  
 
Next Monday, Grade 3 and 5 students will sit the 
online ‘Conventions of Language’ test and on 
Tuesday they will complete the ‘Numeracy’ test. 

From Wednesday the 20th of March to Monday the 25th of March catch-up testing is provided for students 
who were absent on testing days. Please note that the ‘Writing’ test for Grade 3 is a handwritten test and the 
last day to sit that catch-up test is next Monday the 18th of March.  
 
Student NAPLAN results for tests completed are generally provided to schools from August onwards, but no 
exact date is known yet. As soon as we receive the results, we will notify parents and carers via Compass that 
they are ready for collection from the office.  
 
NAPLAN is only one assessment, and results should be compared to other assessment results to provide a 
deeper understanding of your child’s progress in learning. Parents and carers know their children best, so are 
aware that they may not perform well under examination conditions, where they must work independently for 
40 minutes, stay silent and not ask clarifying questions about problems encountered. Even developing the 
technology skills needed for online testing can be challenging. This develops with practice and maturity. To 
support our students, we have 90 new laptops will provide many opportunities in coming years for students to 
be confident when using technology.  
 
Staff have been really impressed with the efforts our students 
have put into each test this week.  
 
Congratulations Grade 3 and 5 students! 



  

Greek Independence Day  

Coming up soon on Monday 25th March, is Greek 

Independence Day.  

The 25th of March marks the beginning of the Greek 

Revolution for Independence from Ottoman rule after 

400 years. 

In honor of this special day our students will be 

presenting a small concert to commemorate this 

significant date which will take place on Monday 25th 

March at 2.30pm at school for our parent community 

parents and grandparents. The students will be 

performing songs and poems to commemorate this 

day. 

We look forward to sharing photos of the event with you in the next newsletter. Ζήτω η 25η Μαρτίου!  

  

 

RAMADAN 

We have many families in our school communities who will be celebrating Ramadan in the coming weeks. 

Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic calendar observed by Muslims from all around the world by fasting 

from Sunrise to Sunset.  

The month of Ramadan can last between 29-30 days, depending on the sighting of the crescent moon to the 

next. It's followed by Eid Al-Fitr which means Festival of Breaking the Fast, celebrating the end of the month, Eid 

usually lasts 3 days and is celebrated with family and friends, where everyone 

comes together for a big meal and exchanges of present, it’s kind of the Muslim 

version of Christmas.  

 

The first day of Ramadan is on the 11th of March.                                                           

Eid Al-Fitr will fall on the school holidays 10th of April. 

Happy Eid to all our families celebrating.  Eid Mubarak! 

 

Elizabeth Bryan & Amanda Lee  

 

 



From the Office    

 
Swimming Program 
 
The LNPS Swimming Program begins in term 2 at the Thomastown Recreation and Aquatic Centre 
(TRAC). Notices with all the information and dates have been sent home to families: if you require 
another copy, please contact the office. We request all consent forms and payment for this event to 
be returned to the office by Thursday 28th March. 
 
Easter Egg Raffle  
 
Our Easter Raffle hampers will be drawn on Thursday 28th March. 
Any family wishing to donate items such as chocolate, biscuits, 
Easter crafts, stuffed toys etc for the classroom hampers are 
encouraged to send them to school asap, along with any 
payments and raffle tickets you are purchasing. One lucky 
raffle ticket from each classroom will be drawn out as the 
winner of the class hamper. This means that there will be a 
winner from each classroom! Good luck everyone! 
 
School Attendance 
 
If your child must be absent due to illness or an unavoidable issue, parents/carers are requested to 

enter this information on Compass or by contacting the office staff who can record this information 

on your behalf. 

Our office staff check the student non-attendance list daily and will attempt to contact families as 
soon as practicable on the same day of any student’s unexplained absence. 
 

Going to school every day is the single most important part of your 
child’s education. Students learn new things at school every day – 
missing school puts them behind.  

School is better when your child is there! 
Why it’s important - We all want our students to get a great 
education, and the building blocks for a great education begin with 
students coming to school each and every day. 
If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the 

fundamental skills that will set them up for success in the later years of school. 

There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them behind, 

and can affect their educational outcomes. Each missed day is associated with progressively lower 

achievement in numeracy, writing and reading. 

Barbara, Diana and Liz  



Student  

Representative Council  

2024  
 

Recently our Student Representative Council marked the selection of our 2024 Student 

Representative Council. The Student Representative Council (SRC) meets together for 30 

minutes during eating time and lunchtime each week, with the purpose of giving the 

students of Lalor North Primary School a voice in matters that affect our students.  

The representatives were selected by their peers from the classes with students in grades 

3-6 and each of these representatives was paired with a class from grades Prep to grade 

2 to ensure all students were included in having their voice heard. 

Students across the school are encouraged to address matters to the representative of 

their class for discussion at the SRC meetings each Thursday.  

I look forward to working closely with the student population to continue to make our 

school an engaging and safe place to learn and thrive. 

Jae Dickinson 

Learning Specialist – SRC leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 









Student of the Week – 8th March 

Room Student School Value Reason for award 

Wattle 2 Tiahleigh  Unity For supporting and looking out for her friends, both in the 
classroom and out in the yard.  

Wattle 3 Taylan K Success For working really hard and applying himself really well in 
the classroom. Also for doing a brilliant job as the ICT 
monitor 

Wattle 4 Alirrah Success For writing an excellent narrative story and using the 
stimulus “the box” and engaging the reader with a 
stimulating beginning to the story. 

Wattle 5 Moussa A Respect For always being polite and respectful in class and helping 
out his classmates when required. Well done Moussa! 

Wattle 7 Aura G Unity For always being a kind and caring classmate who is always 
willing to include and help others. You are a great role 
model for your peers. Congratulations Aura! 

Wattle 8    

Banksia 1 Chrysoula P Success For always demonstrating our school values. Well done, 
Chrysoula! 

Banksia 2 Philippos B Success For following instructions and completing his work. Well 
done, Philippos! 

Banksia 3 Simona P Success For showing the value of success in the quality of her work. 
Well done for putting in a lot of effort. Keep it up! 

Banksia 4 Zakaria E Success For a fantastic start in year 6. We are proud of your efforts 
and dedication to your learning. 

Banksia 5 Andrej D Success For beginning the school year with enthusiasm and 
engaging with his learning at all times. Especially in Maths 
where he can confidently read 8 or 9 digit numbers. Well 
done Andrej! 

Banksia 7 Veronika J Success For listening carefully during whole class discussions and 
trying her best in all aspects of learning. Well done 
Veronika! 

Banksia 8 Nadja T Success For being a 5 star student and displaying our school values 
at all times. Congratulations 

Banksia 9 Lara N Respect  For always being a kind and respectful student who is 
willing to help her classmates and teachers. Well done Lara! 

PE Giovanni S 
(B2) 

Success For working hard in PE lessons to improve his catching and 
underarm throwing skills. Well done Giovanni! 

ART Zoe R  
(W7) 

Success For completing a detailed and realistic still life drawing of 
Australian native flowers inArt. Congratulations on your 
outstanding efforts, Zoe! 

ITALIAN  Granth A 
(W7) 

Success For his active participation and great enthusiasm when 
learning the Italian language. Bravo, Granth! 

STEM    

Digital 
Technology 
(Bi-lingual)  

Anthony N 
(B7) 

Respect For always listening carefully to instructions and putting 
his hand up to share his ideas.  Well done, Anthony! 



Interschool Sports Results 

Last week we played against Thomastown Meadows Primary School 

 
 
 
 

Interschool Sports Results 

This week we played against St Peter’s Primary School 

Sport Results Awards 

Cricket Lalor North PS defeated Thomastown 

Meadows PS 

3 for 56 to 4 for 43 

Star Performer – Matija 

Encouragement Award – Gabriella Z 

Rounders (Boys) Lalor North PS defeated Thomastown 

Meadows PS 

5 runs - 3 runs 

Star Performer – Mehardeep 

Encouragement Award – Ben 

Rounders (Girls) Lalor North PS defeated Thomastown 

Meadows PS 

6 runs to 1 run 

Star Performer – Serina 

Encouragement Award - Sam 

Bat Tennis (Boys) Lalor North PS defeated Thomastown 

Meadows PS 

35 sets to 14 sets 

Star Performer – Mateo 

Encouragement Award – Martin 

Bat Tennis (Girls) Lalor North PS lost to  

Thomastown Meadows PS 

16 sets to 30 sets 

Star Performer – Emilia 

Encouragement Award – Gabi 

Sport Results Awards 

Cricket Lalor North PS lost to St Peter’s PS 

6 for 45 and 2 for 95 

Star Performer – Ali A 

Encouragement Award – Mehardeep  

Rounders (Boys) Lalor North PS defeated St Peter’s PS 

10 runs - 0 runs 

Star Performer – Joshua 

Encouragement Award – Makary  

Rounders (Girls) Lalor North PS defeated St Peter’s PS 

15 runs to 6 runs 

Star Performer – Stella 

Encouragement Award – Natalia 

Bat Tennis (Boys) Lalor North PS defeated St Peter’s PS 

36 sets to 8 sets 

Star Performer – Zavier N 

Encouragement Award – Lukas 

Bat Tennis (Girls) Lalor North PS defeated St Peter’s PS 

24 sets to 15 sets 

Star Performer – Tiahna W 

Encouragement Award – Lilian 





 







 



 



 

Lalor North Primary School Uniform Order List 

 

 Item Sizes Available Price 

 

Summer Dress  
Bottle green & white 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $29.00 

 

Cotton Back Short Sleeve Polo 
Emerald with black panels, white piping and black 

collar with emerald and white stripes 

(embroidered logo) 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
 

Adult sizes  14, 16, 18, 20 

$35.00 
 

$38.00 

 

Rugby Knit Shorts - Unisex 
Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $21.00 

 

Microfibre Shorts – Unisex 
Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
Sml – Med – Lge - XL 

$30.00 
$33.00 

 

Cotton Back Long Sleeve Polo 
Emerald with black panels, white piping and black 

collar and cuffs with emerald and white stripes 

(embroidered logo) 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
 

Adult sizes   14, 16, 18, 20 

$37.00 
 

$40.00 

 

Hooded Top 
Black with green sleeves and green insert in hood 

with black bands with green and white stripes on 

bands (embroidered logo) 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
 

Adult sizes   14, 16, 18, 20 

$48.00 
 

$51.00 

 

Bomber Jacket 
Black with green sleeves and black bands with 

green and white stripes on bands (embroidered 

logo) 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
 

Adult sizes   14, 16, 18, 20 

$52.00 
 

$55.00 

 

 

 

Straight leg Track Pants 
Cotton/Polyester 

Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $28.00 

 

Fleecy Double knee trackpants with 
cuff 
Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $25.00 

 

 
Fleecy straight leg trackpants 
Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $24.00 

 

Waterproof Jacket Fleecy Lined 
Black 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 $52.00 

 

Bucket Hat 
Black 

XSm 53cm  Sm 55cm 
Med 57cm Lge 59cm  XLg 

61cm 

$12.00 

 

School Bag 
Black 

One size $45.00 

 

Warm Beanie 
Black 

One size fits all $12.00 

 

Grade 6 Cotton Back S/Sleeve Polo Top 
-  Green/White/Black  

Special Order Available only Oct/Nov 

4  6  8  10  12  14  16 
 

Adult sizes   14, 16, 18, 20 

$52.00 
 

$56.00 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lalor North Primary School Uniform  

The purposes of the school uniform are to distinguish the school in public, build a school 
identity, help build an inclusive environment and to provide parents with cost effective and 
convenient clothing for school. 

Lalor North Primary School has a compulsory school uniform.  It must be worn at school, on 
excursions, at sporting activities and any other special occasions where students represent 
the school.  It’s important that every student feels comfortable and has a sense of 
belonging to our learning community while feeling pride about being a member of our 
school community each school day. 

 

A PLUS SCHOOLWEAR 
Northern Regional Uniforms Shop 

 

Address: Unit 3 /30 Heaths Court Mill Park 
 

Contact:  03 9436 4005 

Email: info@northernregionaluniforms.com.au 

Trading Hours: 
Monday: 9.00am - 5.00pm 
Tuesday: 9.00am - 5.00pm 

Wednesday: 9.00am - 5.00pm 
Thursday: 9.00am - 5.00pm 

Friday: 9.00am - 3.00pm 
Saturday: 9.00am - 12.00pm 

Closed Sundays and Public Holidays. 

 

For Online Orders 

Website Details:  www.aplusschoolwear.com.au 

tel:03%209436%204005
mailto:info@northernregionaluniforms.com.au
http://www.aplusschoolwear.com.au/


 



 



 

 



 



 


